
THIS WEEK: BIRCH CLASS NEWS, P.E. NEWS INCLUDING FOOTBALL 

MATCHES, WORLD BOOK DAY, LOTS MORE DATES FOR YOUR DIARY, AND 

MUCH MORE! é 

The Riverside 

Reporter 
ISSUE 58:23rd February 2018 

www.riversideprimaryschool.org.uk 

@RiversideMhead 
THIS TERMõS SCHOOL VALUES ARE TO SPOT OUR CHILDREN WHO ARE: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR BRONZE MEDAL WINNING GIRLS TEAM J 
 

 

CONFIDENT & RESILIENT  



From the Headõs Chair 
 

This week back from half term is over already and has been packed with activities, 

opportunities and learning at RIVERSIDE. We have recognised our new school values for 

the term and introduced these during 

assembly on Monday. We are looking 

for children demonstrating that they can be 

CONFIDENT and RESILIENT. Have a talk with 

your children about what these words look like 

and what they meané.I was really pleased to see the confidence in the children as I 

showed Reverend Sally Lynch (from St Lukes Church) around RIVERSIDE yesterday. She 

was impressed at the changes and atmosphere of the school since she last visited a 

long time ago. 

On Sunday I was proud that 7 members of the RIVERSIDE team attended the Mosque 

open day. We learned a little about how 

the Mosque plays a pivotal role in the 

lives of many people in our local area and the Prime Minister Theresa May even popped 

in! It was refreshing, welcoming, interesting and enjoyable so thank you to everyone who 

made it happen and went along to enjoy an excellent afternoon. 

In Reception, our children enjoyed a fantastic morning on Thursday learning about the 

human body and it was great that so many mums, dads and friends were able to stay 

and join in! There was a really great buzz in both classes and the pictures more than tell  

 



the story of the morning. 

Weõve had a busy sporting week this 

week too ð details in the ôPE NEWSõ 

section below J 

Today and Monday you can sign your 

children up for one of the 16 clubs we 

are offering this term. Most of these 

are run by members of staff and are a 

real opportunity to extend learning 

and enjoyment of schooléIõd like to 

thank everyone who is running a club 

this term, especially Laiba in Year 6, 

as well as the Office Angels and Mrs 

Barnes for making it all happen J 

 

Have a good weekend and good luck to England v Scotland in the Calcutta CupJ 

 
 

Nick Stevens Headteacher 

Riverside Primary School & Nursery Tel: 01628 621741 Email: 

riverside@rbwm.org.uk 

 

EXTREME READING! 

Next Thursday is WORLD BOOK DAY and weõre going for it in a big way 

at RIVERSIDE this year! There is a letter coming home tonight, but 

what you need to know is: 

¶ DRESS UP - Children can dress up as their favourite book 

character 

¶ SHARE A BOOK - Parents are invited to join us for our 

biggest ever ôShare a Bookõ session ð just come to school at 

2.45 to share a book and read with your children ð the 

more of you the merrier! 

¶ AUTHOR VISIT - Megan Rix is visiting RIVERSIDE (with her 

dogs) to talk about her career and success as a published 

childrenõs author 

¶ BOOK SWAP ð if your child has a reading book in good 

condition that they have finished with, bring it to school and 

swap it for another one to read! 

¶ EXTREME READING ð this weekend is your last opportunity 

to capture a special photo of your child reading. There is a 

prize for the best and most interesting EYFS, KS1 and  KS2. 

Closing date is Tuesday 27 February. You can email it to 

riverside@rbwm.org.uk. Subject: EXTREME READING. 

Each child will receive a book token. They can then take their 

book token to a local bookseller and use at a participating 

bookshop or book club. 

mailto:riverside@rbwm.org.uk
mailto:riverside@rbwm.org.uk


 

We are very excited for World Book Day and look forward to seeing all the children 

dressed up as their favourite book characters. 

 

BIRCH CLASS NEWS 

It has been a fantastic first week back for 

Birch class. We have been reading Maia 

Walczakõs excellent book, ôThe Black Hatõ. It 

tells the story of a boy who finds a black hat 

in the woods. He takes it home and magical 

creatures start to come out of the hat. He 

locks them up but they escape, teaching 

him an important lesson, not to deny their 

right to freedom. So, we have 

been trying on different hats to 

explore adjectives we can use 

to describe. We have learnt the 

difference between a formal 

and informal letter and have 

wrote our own informal letters. 

Maths this week we have been 

counting and creating tally charts. Once we recorded the data, we created pictograms 

and block diagrams. 

As part of our topic, 

ôAround the Worldõ, 

we have each 

released a balloon 

with our address on. 

We hope that they 

travel far and wide 

and that whoever 

may find them, will 

reply to us. Who knows, they might get to New York? Talking of New York, Miss Brown 

(Mrs Marshall) has sent us a lovely postcard telling us all about how she is getting on 

and how cold it has been there, -18c! We posed for a group photo and are going to reply 

to her next week. 

We would like to thank Mrs Atkins, Miss Foal, Mrs Sheader, Mrs Cutting and Mrs 

Burroughs for helping us so much, every day!  
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P.E. NEWS 

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP......  

 

Anyone who has played in the school football team, 

we are missing lots of kit as it has not been returned 

after it has been used... The goalkeeping kit is also 

missing. If you have played for school this year or last 

year and you have a kit that looks like the attached 

photo please return to the school office as soon as 

possible..... 

Well done to Jan Ahmed in Holly Class, he found one 

in the local park.........thank you for returning to the 

school office, we really appreciate you bringing it 

home. 

Clubs will start next week and will run for five weeks so please make sure you sign up 

your  children to come to the club that they would like to get involved in. 

 

Don't forget your access to Fitter Future, see your class teacher or Mrs Barnes if you 

have forgotten your password, see if you can make sure that your children have one 

hour access to physical activity each day, there are plenty of clubs to choose from and 

you can even  do the Fitter 

Future workouts with them at 

home!! 

 

Report by Idris: 

 

Riverside played Lowbrook 

on 21st February. We drew 3-

3 with goals from Rehan I, 

Bilal A and Idris. The man of 

the match goes to 3 main 

people who saved the team, 

they were Qasim, Billal S and 

Ahmed.  

 

The players who took part 

were Qasim, Ahmed, Billal S, 

Idris, Abdul-Sami, Cian and 

Rehan I.  

 

Big thanks to Mrs Barnes 

and Mr Cranfield for 

organising the match.  

 

 



 

Well done to the girlõs football team, Ruquyyah, Laiba Alesha, Shamaila, Laiba, Bre, Asra, 

Alisha, Sidra, Michell and Anum , for a fantastic afternoon of Football where the girls 

worked resiliently against other teams and came out at the end of the afternoon with a 

medal and third place. Mrs Dirkin and I had a wonderfully pleasant afternoon with the 

girls and their results were as follows: 

 

�‡ RIVERSIDE   0 ð 0   Waltham St Lawrence 

�‡ RIVERSIDE   1 ð 0   St Lukeõs  

�‡ RIVERSIDE  0 ð 5  Courthouse 

�‡ RIVERSIDE  0 ð 1  St Edmund Campion A 

�‡ RIVERSIDE  1 ð 0  Furze Platt 

�‡ RIVERSIDE  1 ð 0  St Edmund Campion B 

 

We then got further into the competition to battle it out for the medal places. The first 

game was against Furze Platt and lost  0-1  and the other game was against St Edmunds 

which we won 1-0. We came third overall, a fantastic result well done girls!!! 

Goal Scorers were Shamaila, Laiba and Anum! Great defensive work from Ruquyyah and 

Bre FANTASTIC J 

 

THINGS WORTH CELEBRATINGé 
 

HOUSE POINT TOTALS THIS WEEKé 

KITES EAGLES KESTRELS FALCONS 

 

 

 

 

122 84 99 67 

BEST ATTENDANCE OF THE WEEKé (Expectation 96%) 

   

WALNUT 99.2% POPLAR 98.8% HOLLY 98.7% 


